
 
 

City of North Port 
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Email:  purchasing@cityofnorthport.com  
 
 

July 27, 2022 
 

REVISED NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
 

RFB NO. 2022-16 Janitorial Services for the City of North Port  
 
The original Notice of Intent to Award RFB NO. 2022-16 to Emerald Facility Management, LLC., 
dated May 23, 2022, is hereby canceled. Emerald Facility Management, LLC., withdrew their bid. 
 
After evaluation of the remaining bid(s), staff recommends that City Commissioners take the 
following action for the above-mentioned bid: Award RFB No. 2022-16 to American Facility 
Services, Inc., as the current lowest, responsive, responsible bidder(s) meeting the overall 
specifications of the City of North Port.  American Facility Services, Inc., was the second lowest, 
responsive responsible bidder and as such has been offered the award after Emerald Facility 
Management, LLC withdrew their bid.   
 
Failure to file a protest of this bid in accordance with Chapter 2, Article VIII, Section 2-409 of the 
City of North Port Code of Ordinances shall constitute a waiver of the right to protest.  **Intent 
to protest must be declared in writing within 24 hours of this notice. ** 

 
Sincerely, 
  

Geoff Thomas 
Geoff Thomas 
Contract Specialist I 
 
 
Cc: Bid File 
 Heather Taylor, City Clerk 
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